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Message from the Principal 
 
It has been another busy week at Rivers with our Year 10 students 
sitting their mock exams and various community collaborations.  
 
As part of the Burnham Art Trail, our Art Department has curated 
two wonderful exhibitions showcasing student artwork from all 
year groups. These can currently be seen at Burnham Museum and 
All Saints Church in Creeksea. 
 
In addition, on Tuesday evening, our Performing Arts Department hosted an evening of 
music at the church where a talented group of Rivers students performed a diverse selection 
of songs for an appreciative audience of family, friends, and members of the local 
community. The students all gave outstanding performances and the event was thoroughly 
enjoyed by all. 
 
I would like to give a special thank you to Ms Nice and Ms Turnnidge for their dedication and 
hard work in organising these events and strengthening our ties with the local community. 
 
On Wednesday this week, a selection of Year 8 students attended the Royal Shakespeare 
Company's prestigious Regional Playmakers Festival which took place at the Mercury 
Theatre in Colchester where our students worked during the day to rehearse and then 
performed an abridged extract from King Lear on stage to family and friends. 
 
On Thursday, our PE department hosted and organised the annual Dengie Sports Day event 
for our local primary schools where students came to compete in a variety of athletics events 
throughout the day. Thank you to all the staff members who supported to make this 
fantastic community event possible. 
 
I wish you all a lovely warm and sunny weekend and look forward to seeing our students on 
their return on Monday. 
 
Jo Williams, Principal 

Dates for your Diary 
 

Wednesday 16, Thursday 17, Friday 18 July 2025 @ 7pm 
ORA Gym & Dance Show 

 
Monday 21 – Friday 25 July 2025 

Year 10 Work Experience 
 

Tuesday 22 July 2025 
Year 7, 8 & 9 Trips/Activities Day 

 
Wednesday 23 July 2025 

Academy Sports Day 
 

Thursday 24 July 2025 
End of Summer term (academy closes at 1.50pm) 



Weekly 
Newsletter 

Issue # 35 - 27th June 2025 

Community - Ambition - Resilience - Respect - Excellence 

Online Safety 
 
As we approach the summer holidays, we would like to take this opportunity to remind 
parents and carers about the importance of online safety, particularly when children are 
using devices and accessing the internet at home. 
 
At school, we have filters and monitoring in place to help ensure children access appropriate 
content during lessons. While this allows certain educational websites to be used safely in 
class, these safeguards do not extend to home internet use. 
 
We therefore encourage all parents and carers to: 
 
• Regularly check the age restrictions and suitability of websites, apps, and online 

platforms their child may be using, including platforms such as BandLab, X, Facebook, 
Instagram, Roblox, and Snapchat. 

 
• If your child is accessing these platforms, it is important to monitor their use regularly 

and be aware of the features and content they may be engaging with. 
 
• Talk to your child about responsible and safe online behaviour, particularly during the 

summer break when screen time may increase. 
 
For helpful advice and guidance on how to keep children safe online, we recommend 
visiting the NSPCC’s Keeping Children Safe Online page, which offers practical tools and 
resources for families and can be accessed here: Keeping children safe online | NSPCC 
 
We are pleased to offer free access to the Safer Schools App for all parents, carers, staff, and 
students. This app provides up-to-date guidance, tips, and resources on keeping children 
safe online and a new version is now available. We strongly encourage all families to 
download and explore the app. Information on how this can be accessed can be found 
below. 
 
Looking ahead, we will continue to deliver regular assemblies on digital safety, and the 
children will also receive guidance through the PSHE curriculum as part of their learning. In 
addition, staff are always available to offer 1:1 conversations and support to any child or family 
who would find this helpful. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about online safety, please do not hesitate to get in 
touch. Thank you for your continued support in helping to keep our school community safe 
online. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
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One of the literacy challenges we run weekly is “Word of the Week” where students are 
invited to use the word in a sentence and submit it in order to receive merit points.  The 
WOTW for next week is “manual”. 
 
Why not have a go? Send the definition and the word in a sentence to 
rmay@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.   

Calling all Year 7’s. Don’t forget that Knitting and Crotchet club runs every Friday lunchtime 
in D05 with Mrs Procter and Daisy in Year 12 as the club leader. Everyone is welcome!! 

Health & Social Care Super Six sessions are running every Monday from 
3:20 to 4:20 in D05 with Mrs Procter. 

On Friday 27th June, the following Year 9 students, who had been nominated by their Head 
of Year and Tutors, were invited to tea with the Principal to celebrate their outstanding 
demonstration of the academy’s CARE values..   

Teddie B (9A2) 
Jess M (9A2) 
Samuel S (9Z1) 
Logan C (9Z1) 
Arran L (9D2) 

Erin R (9D2) 
Brayden P (9M1) 
Denis K (9M1) 
Lily A (9A1) 
Beau D (9A1) 

Harvey B (9Z2) 
Louis N (9Z2) 
Joshua M (9D1) 
Sylwia P (9D1) 

Gym & Dance Show 2025 
 
Tickets are on sale for this year's Gym & Dance Show 'Star Wars'. Show 
dates: 16th, 17th and 18th July, 7pm in the Sports Hall. Tickets are £5 each 
and available from main reception. Be quick as they will sell out fast!   

Dengie Sports Day 
 
A big thank you to our Year 10 Health and Fitness students and 
Year 12 Sports Leaders that helped make the Dengie Sports event 
run so smoothly yesterday.  We had over 300 primary school 
students in attendance and they all had a fantastic time.   

mailto:rmay@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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A massive well done to the following students who performed at Creeksea Church on 
Tuesday for a concert as part of Burnham Art Trail.  They were outstanding and we had lots 
of compliments from the local community that attended.   

Please keep an eye out for future performances.   

Alissa 10D1 
Harry 9M1 
Sam 10D1 
Bradley 10M1 
Emme 9D2 
Olivia SF5 

Shannon SF1 
Sophie 9M1 
Ethan 7A2 
Mia 7A2 
Mikie 11M2 
Beth 11Z2 

Max 11M2 
Rose 9M1 
Scarlet 9A2 
Danica 9M1 
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Celebrating Creativity of Ormiston Rivers 
 

Our Students Shine at the Burnham Art Trail 
 

This year we were thrilled to asked for our school's vibrant participation in 
this year’s Burnham Art Trail, a much-anticipated community celebration 
of creativity and artistic expression. Our talented students from Key 
Stages 3 to 5 have contributed to not one, but two exciting exhibitions, 
showcasing the incredible range and depth of their artistic talents. 
 
Exhibition 1: All Saints Church, Creeksea 
Nestled in the serene setting of All Saints Church in Creeksea, this 
exhibition features a stunning collection of artwork from students across 
KS3 to KS5. The pieces on display reflect a 
wide variety of themes, techniques, and 
media, offering a glimpse into the diverse 
creative journeys of our young artists. From 
mixed media portraits inspired by the work 
of Yi Chen to vivid oil pastel landscapes 
influenced by the Fauvists, the exhibition is 
a testament to the imagination and skill 
nurtured within our school’s art 
department. 

 
Exhibition 2: Burnham Museum – “Expressionism and Flowers” 
Our second exhibition, hosted at Burnham Museum, explores the 
evocative theme of Expressionism and Flowers. Students from Years 
7, 8 and 9 were encouraged to delve into the emotional power of 
colour, form, and symbolism, drawing inspiration from the 
Expressionist movement and the natural beauty of floral motifs. The 
result is a powerful and emotive collection of artworks that speak to 
the inner worlds of our students, capturing the joy of colour and 
flowers. 
 
Both exhibitions have been met with enthusiastic praise from visitors, with many 
commenting on the maturity, originality, and emotional depth of the work on display. We 
are incredibly proud of all the students who contributed and grateful to the Burnham Art 
Trail organizers for providing such a wonderful platform for young artists to shine.  
 
The exhibitions will continue to run over the weekend until Sunday 2pm if you have not had 
a chance to visit. 
 
We encourage everyone in our school community to visit the exhibitions and support the 
incredible talent of our students. Let’s continue to celebrate and nurture the arts—because 
creativity matters. 
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Essex Opportunities have lots of live vacancies online. Click the 
link - Latest Essex Apprenticeships 
 

Account Executive Apprenticeship - Insurance 
Closing date: 07/07/2025 
Start date: 10/07/2025 
Salary: £15,704.00 

Southend-on-Sea 

Careers Appointments 
 
Louise Brazier, our Careers and Guidance Adviser is still available to meet Year 11 and Year 13 
students for a 45 minute Careers Guidance meeting. 
 
If you require help applying to post 16/post 18 providers, or are not yet sure what you want to 
do, then please send Mrs Brazier an email on lbrazier@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.   

https://www.essexopportunities.co.uk/apprenticeship.../ Learn more about this 
apprenticeship and others here #apprenticeships #essexopportunities 

https://www.essexopportunities.co.uk/apprenticeship-opportunities/
mailto:lbrazier@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/flx/warn/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.essexopportunities.co.uk%2Fapprenticeship-opportunities%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExZ0ppQ2YxZEJoYmptMEVBVAEe3sZMsqieTk8SFgvY_ZTFEI8FfDqKkP9C589lLsiKoVkvzko-AB0im1rU18c_aem_xYTOOxvhLrFU7B7DW
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/apprenticeships
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/essexopportunities
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Year 7 - Mr Moon 
 
What an eventful week this has been with lots of things happening.  There was another 
cricket fixture against Great Baddow, which was a very close game with a man of the match 
performance from Olly with 28 runs.  Next week we have a rounders tournament on 
Wednesday which is very exciting and I know that everyone is looking forward to it.   
 

Miss Byford's Students of the week 

Student Shoutouts: 
Attendance for Year 7 this week is 93.53%.  Keep up the good work and continue making it 
into school so that we can achieve our goal of being the best year group for this academic 
year. 
 
Top merit earners for this week are:  

• Savannah and Evie (7A2) with 130 merits 

• Grace (7A2) with 120 merits 

• Lexi and Zac (7A2) with 110 merits 

A massive well-done to everyone in 7A2 who are clearly showing their ambition and 
excellence by having the top 11 merit earners this week.  I know Mrs Cope is very happy with 
you all and rightly so.   
 
Helpful Reminders 
Contacting school: Please contact tutors in the first instance. If your do not get a response 
from the tutor, please then contact me so that I can then support you.  This helps to divide 
the load and means your query can be dealt with more efficiently.  Please remember to copy 
Miss Byford your correspondence too, so that we are all kept in the loop. 
Uniform: Please make sure you’re children are wearing the correct uniform each day.  Check 
the school guidelines on the Ormiston Rivers website if you’re unsure about the details. 
Mobile Phones: Phones should be off and out of sight during school hours. If you your chil 
needs to contact you, they should be using student reception.  Please also remember to look 
at the schools new mobile phone policy to make sure you are up to date on the impending 
changes.   
 
I hope you all have a restful weekend and look forward to seeing you all on next week. 
 
Contact: smoon@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk 

Rowan 7D1 Edith 7D2 

https://ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/key-info/uniform
https://ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/admin/wp-content/uploads/sites/29/2024/08/Keeping-Children-Safe-in-Education-2024.pdf
mailto:smoon@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
mailto:sdurrant@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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Year 8 - Ms Scott 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The summer heat has certainly made its presence known this week! As a result, blazers are 
now optional for Year 8 students for the remainder of the term. Please ensure your child 
brings a water bottle and plenty of refreshments each day. Classrooms can get warm, and 
staying hydrated is key to helping students stay focused and engaged in their learning. 
 
We have also had a few incidents on the field involving rough play and ‘play fighting’, which 
have unfortunately escalated into more serious situations. We kindly ask you to have a 
conversation with your child about understanding their own strength and the importance of 
playing appropriately to avoid injury. Ensuring a safe and respectful environment is a priority 
for us all. 
 
On a more celebratory note, a huge congratulations to the 20 Year 8 students who took part 
in the Royal Shakespeare Company’s production of King Lear in Colchester this week. It was 
a real pleasure to see their passion and professionalism on stage – they represented our 
school brilliantly, and we couldn’t be prouder! 

 
 
 
A special shoutout to Ms Corbett’s Heroes of the Week – Ava B and Noah P – 
recognised for their kindness, constant smiles, and excellent 
professionalism during line-ups. 
 
 
 
 

Finally, well done to our Top 10 students for positive behaviour points this week – your effort 
and attitude make a big difference. Keep it up! 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Contact: hscott@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk Bella Rose B 

Jude L 
Zach S 
Mia W 
Annabelle S 

Charlie S 
Courtney R 
Daisy G 
James B 
Megan R 

mailto:hscott@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
mailto:pwillingham@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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Year 9 – Mr Marklew 
 
Firstly, I wanted to thank the 30 Year 9 students who helped me run the Y6 to 7 transition 
day on Monday.  The feedback from the parents and students was fantastic - super helpful, 
supportive and kind.  They really made the day go well and have done ORA proud.  
 
Secondly, thank you to those students who met with the OAT Trust for student voice 
feedback.  They showed maturity and spoke with confidence when talking to our Regional 
Director, Mr Dolding. 
 
Finally, I wish to introduce Mr Field as the Head of Year 9 moving forward.  Mr Field led the 
current Year 11 cohort through their exams successfully and he is aware that the year group 
have progressed really well this term and are in a positive position as they prepare to start 
their GCSEs shortly. 
 
Year 9 - Mr Field 
 
From Monday 23rd June, I became the new Head of Year 9.   
 
Let me begin by saying this: I believe in potential – and not just the kind that shows up in 
test scores or trophies, but the kind that is inside every one of you.  It is about unlocking 
potential – academically, socially and emotionally.   
 
As Head of Year, my job is to support you, to challenge you, and to help guide you through 
both the high points and the tough moments.  That means celebrating your successes but 
also being there when you stumble because progress isn’t always easy.   
 
Over the next two years we are going to work hard and it will be a chapter filled with 
opportunities to grow, to challenge yourself, to learn from mistakes and to discover just how 
capable you really are.   
 
As your Head of Year, I want you to know three things about me:  
 
First, I care.  I care about who you are, how you're doing, and where you’re headed.  My door 
will always be open for support or advice.   
 
Second, I believe in high standards - but not just in grades.  I believe in kindness, respect, 
effort, and integrity.  Every one of you is capable of excellence - not just academically, but as 
a person.   
 
And finally, I believe we’re in this together.  This year group is a team, and teams support 
each other, lift each other up, and celebrate each other’s success.   
 
There may be challenges ahead as there always are, but I promise you this: if we meet them 
with resilience, respect, and ambition, these two years can be the best time at school. 
 
Contact: sfield@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk 

mailto:sfield@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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Year 10 – Ms Taylor 
 
A massive congratulations to Year 10 who have conducted themselves admirably in this hot - 
and very intense - exam period.  They will get a very real snapshot of what results might look 
like if they continue as they are.  For some, they will have reaped the rewards of their labours 
and will just need to maintain their work-rate.  For others, it will be a timely reminder that if 
they do not take their studies more seriously, it will be their grades that suffer.  Students will 
get what they deserve, however, Invigilators and the exams team have been incredibly 
impressed with their conduct, saying that they have been polite and taken guidance well.   
 
Detention sessions were rescheduled this week due to the intensity of the exams.  If any 
have been escalated, please ask the students to see me or Ms Makwana who will support 
with getting the appropriate detention reallocated.   
 
Congratulations to the top merit earners this week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Also a massive congratulations to the students who performed at the Burnham Art Trail on 
24 June. 
 
Wishing you a restful weekend now the exams are over. 
 
Contact: staylor@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk 

Edward B - M1 
Amelie C - A1 
Ben S - A2 
Ryan F - A2 
Matthew C - M2 
Bobby H - M2 
Evan M - D1 
Stefan W - Z1 

Harrison A - M1 
Jack C - A2 
Tylor E - D1 
Karsten M - A2 
Connor S - Z2 
Hazel W - Z1 
Neala W - Z2 
Thomas Y - Z1 

mailto:staylor@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
mailto:lturnnidge@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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Year 12 & 13 - Mrs Wilkins 
 
Our Sixth Form looks wonderful, full of colour as we are 
celebrating PRIDE Month in the Sixth Form by raising 
awareness of LGBTQ+, history, the meaning of Pride and 
why allyship matters (actively supporting and 
advocating for the rights, dignity and wellbeing of 
LGBTQ+). Due to PPE’s we have postponed our Friday 
Feels to next Friday. Please all get involved by making a 
Pride Creation. Our aim is to educate and empower 
while celebrating creatively. 
 
Year 13 
We can’t wait to celebrate with you tonight at the Summer Ball - 6:45-7pm arrival at the 
Royal Corinthian. 
 
PPE’s 
Exams began yesterday and will continue until the 2nd July. Lessons will commence as 
normal next week and 100% attendance is expected from all. Please do speak to your class 
teachers or the Sixth Form Team if you need any support and use your Revision Guide 
booklets that were presented to you in assembly. 
 
Sixth Form in the Community 
On Tuesday this week our Sixth Form Leadership Team represented Sixth Form student 
voice in the OAT Review. We are very proud of how confidently they all spoke and how 
passionate they are for supporting our Sixth Form vision and the wider community.  
 
Throwback Thursday 
This week we introduced you to former student Dani, who received a BA Hons Degree in 
Drama and Theatre with an Approved Year Abroad from the University of Kent and Utrecht 
University. While at Rivers Sixth Form she studied Drama and Theatre Studies, English 
Literature and Performing Arts. To see more, following our Instagram account: 
@riverssixthform 
 
Dress Code 
We are working with you all to look at tightening up the uniform. A new dress code with 
minor changes will be launched after the PPE’s to begin from September 2025. As the 
weather is starting to warm up, can we please be mindful and follow the correct uniform 
policy. Please see Mrs Wilkins or Mrs Penberthy if you are unsure but following a first 
warning, students will be sent to the reflection room or expected to go home to change and 
then return to lessons.  
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Careers 
If any Year 12 or 13 students would like a careers appointment or support for the final few 
months, please speak to Mrs Penberthy to arrange this. 
 
Exams/Study 
Mrs Penberthy will continue to host an optional revision session in the Sixth Form area titled 
“Pemboodle’s Revision”. She provided snacks and light background music to create a warm 
and inviting environment. This session will run every Wednesday 3:20 - 4:20pm. 
 
Tutor Sessions 
A reminder that you need to attend all mandatory tutor sessions 
Monday - Yr 12 Assembly 
Wednesday - Yr 12 Skills 
Friday - Yr 12 Careers 
 

Please make sure you are all checking your emails daily and attend your academic tutoring 
session on time. These 1:1 sessions are aimed at helping students develop critical thinking 
and independent learning skills and ultimately improve confidence. As discussed with Year 
12’s, we are focussing on their future careers, and Academic Tutoring can help students 
identify and achieve career goals and improve professional relationships. 
 
WEX - Year 12 
Work Experience is week commencing 7th July - Please speak to the Sixth Form Team if you 
need any support. 
 
Housekeeping 
We are noticing a few lanyards not being worn again. This is a requirement of a Sixth Form 
student. 
We understand that this time of year is very stressful, and students may start feeling the 
pressure of exams. Please do speak to Mrs Penberthy or Mrs Wilkins if you have any 
concerns. 
We have noticed a few students taking holidays during term time. Attendance is important 
to prevent you from falling behind. Research has proven that students with high attendance 
are more likely to achieve higher grades as well as build good habit for the future. Sixth Form 
is a community - when you’re absent, you miss chances to connect, contribute, and grow 
with your peers. 
 
Please follow our Instagram account for regular updates @riverssixthform 
Remember to call Mrs Penberthy to report absences 01621 787882 
 
Contact: mwilkins@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk 

mailto:mwilkins@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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Menu 
 
We have pleasure of enclosing a link to next weeks menu.  Please note that items are 
subject to change at short notice due to availability of produce from our suppliers.  We 
welcome feedback on our catering offer; so please email our catering manager, Leanne 
Warner at lwarner@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk with any comments / suggestions.   
 
Nut Allergies 
 
Any form of nut or products that contain nuts should not be brought into school.  We do 
have students with severe nut allergies, which can be life threatening, and we would 
appreciate your support in keeping them safe.   
 
Parentpay 
 
The daily limit for students to spend is set at £4.50 as a default.  This means, should a student 
select items at break and / or lunch which take them over the limit, they will be asked to put 
something back. If you would like to change the limit on your child's account please email 
our catering manager lwarner@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.  Please note: it can take a 
while before the cashless system updates once you have added funds to your child's 
catering account.  Please be mindful of this and try and get the money on there in plenty of 
time for break / lunch.  When adding funds please ensure you add it to Dinner money and 
make sure it's not just sitting in your parent account.   
 
Free School Meals 
 
The daily limit for free school meals is £3.30.  Funds will need to be added to your child's 
Parentpay account should you wish them to be allowed to exceed the limit.   
 
Catering Cards 
 
Students must tap their catering card each time they wish to make a purchase, even if they 
are entitled to free school meals.  Please remind them that they need to bring their catering 
card in every day.  Those students without their card will be held back until the end of the 
queue, allowing those through with cards first.  The cards really speed up the catering 
service, giving students more time to socialise with friends and eat their food.  If a card is lost 
or damaged, a new one can be purchased for £1 on ParentPay.  The new card will be 
delivered to tutors the following morning.   
 
If you have any questions regarding any of the above please contact either Leanne Warner, 
Catering Manager lwarner@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk or Angela Mahoney, Finance & 
Business Director amahoney@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.   

https://ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/key-info/break-and-lunchtime-menus-2
mailto:lwarner@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
mailto:lwarner@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
mailto:amahoney@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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Academy Shop 
 
All students are required to have sufficient equipment to allow them to learn and achieve 
their full potential.  It is a students’ responsibility to arrive at the Academy with the 
appropriate equipment for lessons:  
 
Equipment:  
 
2 x black pens        Maths set (including a scientific calculator) 
1 x purple biro for assessment feedback  Student Planner (student organiser) 
2 x pencils        Reading book 
1 x 30cm ruler        Books / folders for the days lessons 
Coloured pencils (not felt tips)    Water bottle 
Eraser         Basic art equipment 
Pencil sharpener 
 
The Academy Shop, located near the main hall, is open before school 8.30 - 8.50am and at 
breaktime 11.20 - 11.50am every day.  The shop stocks all of the above equipment, as well as a 
wide selection of revision guides & workbooks, for all year groups. You can also purchase new 
ties from here.  We can only accept cash for shop purchases on site, we are unable to use 
credit on a students catering card.  Alternatively, you can complete an order form and return 
it to finance@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.   
 
Year 10 & 11 -You will find an item on ParentPay - KS4 Revision Guides & Equipment- just 
overwrite the amount with the total to be paid, we will check it against your order and let 
you know when the items can be collected from the shop (or you can call in and collect from 
main reception if you would prefer).  
 
Year 7, 8 & 9 (KS3) - Once we have received your completed order, we will add it to your 
ParentPay account.  When payment has been confirmed we will let you know when the 
items can be collected from the shop (or you can call in and collect from main reception if 
you would prefer).   
 
You can access the up to date KS3 order form and the KS4 order form here; these are also 
available on our website www.ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.  Please contact finance on 01621 
787845 if you have any queries. 

https://ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/admin/wp-content/uploads/sites/29/2024/01/2023-09-KS3-Revision-Guides-Equipment-20240111.pdf
https://ormistonriversacademy.co.uk/admin/wp-content/uploads/sites/29/2024/01/2023-10-KS4-Revision-Guides-20240111.pdf
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Absence Reporting 
 
Students should attend school unless they are very unwell.  On every day of absence please 
contact the school with the reason why your son/daughter is not attending. Please contact 
us as early as possible and at the latest by 8am on the first day of absence. This can be via 
the following methods: 
 
MyEd Messaging App 
 
ConnectED absence line: 0845 355 8104 
 
Attendance line: 01621 787855 
 
Change of Personal Details 
 
It is essential that we are kept up to date with changes in your contact details.  This may be a 
change to a mobile number, an e-mail address, a full address or even a change of who is the 
first priority to contact.  By keeping us up to date with changes we can ensure that you are 
receiving information regarding your child’s progress and that we can contact someone in 
the case of an emergency.  Or preferred means of communication is by e-mail, please ensure 
that we have a current e-mail address for you.  Please notify us of any changes by e-mail to: 
kcannon@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk.   
 
Lost Property 
 
We have several items in lost property, mainly coats, PE kits, blazers and drinking bottles. 
Any student can check in Student Reception for lost items. Please note that items not 
collected before the end of each half-term may be donated to charity or disposed of 
accordingly, therefore, please remind your children to check for anything they have 
misplaced before this time. Thank you.   

mailto:kcannon@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
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